Welcoming Remarks to Returning School District Staff 
School Board President, Edward H. Brown, Jr.,
Albany High School,  Tuesday, September 5, 2006
Welcome Back ! 

I hope everyone had a wonderful vacation. It has been a beautiful summer.  And this is going to be a great year for the Albany School District ! And I am so proud to be President of the Board of Education at this pivotal moment in our district’s history.    First I like to commend Dr. Eva Joseph for the tremendous leadership she has been providing the district.  We had some rough times last year built she got us through them. She has been creative and has kept her eyes on the prize. And because of her our schools are safer and we are more committed than ever to achieving academic excellence. Her innovative, strategic thinking has brought new resources to our district. We are putting systems in place to close the achievement gap and raising the academic ceiling for all students. And we will get there!   
When I spoke with you last year I was just one month into a presidency that had been thrusted upon me by circumstances beyond my control, as I was just minding my own vice-presidential business in August. In January of this year my colleagues on the Board elected me to the presidency in my own right. So I can’t blame Scott anymore.  And I am very happy to be here.  

I am happy to be here because you are where the rubber meets the road. Your performance is critical to the academic destiny and future well being of close to ten thousands students attending our city’s public schools. We have some challenges ahead of us this year. Achievement gaps need to be closed, academic ceilings need to be raised and new levels of enthusiasm and excellence must be reached. We have high expectations for you, and we know you will have high expectations for your students. And we remain confident that our expectations will be met by our highly-skilled, dedicated and committed teaching staff, accompanied by our well-trained school nurses, social workers and other key professionals. 
Our challenges are great but our capacity for success is ever greater. I know sure that you share the Board’s vision of a public school system in Albany that will become the academic envy of our neighbors and the pride to our city.  Toward that end I would like to challenge this year to focus on a “New 3 Rs”: “RESPECT”, “RESPONSIBILTY” and “RESULTS”. Whether you are a teacher, administrator, nurse, social worker, student, parent or community member the focus and expectations must be the same: “Respect”, “Responsibility” and “Results”. With this focus, and the new arrows you  will be getting for your skills set quiver from Dr. Eric Copper and National Urban Alliance that will enable you to better extract the God-given excellence out of all of our students, I am confident that we can and will eradicate the achievement gap before this decade is out. Let us proclaim today to be the official left off toward that trajectory. We know that you share our “deep seated belief in the innate ability of all of our students to learn” and we pledge to do all we can to make sure you have the skills to get the job done. 
On behalf of the Board of Education I would like to thank you, from the bottom of my heart for your deep commitment to our children and wish every success in the attainment of excellence in the coming academic year.   

